
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND  
PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 
IN RE:  NARRAGANSETT ELECTRIC COMPANY d/b/a NATIONAL GRID’S  
TERMS & CONDITIONS FOR MUNICIPAL AGGREGATORS - DOCKET NO. 5058 
  

NOTICE OF TECHNICAL RECORD SESSION 
 

Pursuant to Rhode Island Gen. Laws § 39-3-11, the Public Utilities Commission (PUC) will 
conduct a hearing on Thursday, October 15, 2020 @ 10:00 A.M. in Hearing Room A at the PUC’s 
office located at 89 Jefferson Boulevard, Warwick, Rhode Island.  The hearing will be streamed live 
at http://www.ustream.tv/channel/WqQyXw296dg.   

R.I. Gen. Laws 39-3-1.2 enables municipal aggregation which allows a city or town to 
aggregate its electric load and procure electric supply from a nonregulated power producer for its 
residents and businesses.  In 2017, the General Assembly made it easier for municipalities to enroll 
residents in an aggregation program by removing a special election requirement for automatic 
enrollment.  Several municipalities have expressed interest in municipal aggregation and filed with 
the Commission, for approval of an aggregation plan.  On August 11, 2020, National Grid filed an 
application to add Terms and Conditions for Municipal Aggregators.  The proposed Terms and 
Conditions will apply to Municipal Aggregators conducting business pursuant to a municipal 
aggregation plan.  National Grid proposes to establish uniform terms and conditions for customers, 
the Company, municipal aggregators, and nonregulated power producers in connection with 
aggregation of electric supply.  At this technical session, the Commission will hear explanation 
from National Grid regarding the details and specifics of its proposed Terms and Conditions.  
Commission will also hear from intervenors who submitted comments and proposed amendments 
to National Grid’s Terms and Conditions for Municipal Aggregators. 

 
To the extent that there is overlap with National Grid’s proposed Terms & Conditions for 

Nonregulated Power Producers, currently pending before the PUC in Docket No. 5059, reference 
may be made to that proposed tariff. 

    
 National Grid’s proposal is available for examination at the PUC’s office.  The dockets can 
also be accessed at http://www.ripuc.ri.gov/eventsactions/docket/5058page.html and 
http://www.ripuc.ri.gov/eventsactions/docket/5059page.html.  Reference is also made to Chapters 
42-35 and 39-1 of the Rhode Island General Laws.  
 
 The PUC is accessible to the handicapped.  Individuals requesting interpreter services for 
the hearing impaired must notify the PUC Clerk’s office at 780-2107, seventy-two hours in 
advance of the hearing date. 
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